Minutes of the 31st Ordinary Meeting of the Human Rights Commission 
Thursday 28th October 2003. lO.30am

Board Room Human Rights Commission, Jervis House

PRESENT Commissioners

Maurice Manning (President) Tom O'Riggins

Jane Liddy

Nuala Kelly

Katherine Zappone

Martin Collins

Gerard Quinn

Suzanne Egan

William Binchy

Olive Braiden

Michael Farrell

Mervyn Taylor

Robert Daly

Staff

Alpha Connelly (Chief Executive)

Gavin McSpadden (General Administrator)

Apologies 

Fionnuala Ni Aolain Clodach McGrory

1.
Minutes of the 30th Ordinary Meeting of the Human Rights Commission

1.1

The minutes were signed by the President as an accurate account of the 30th Meeting.

2.
Matters Arising

2.1

In relation to the proposal from the Research Committee to amend the Standing Orders of the Commission, lane Liddy informed the meeting that the proposal was withdrawn as not being necessary.

2.2

The Chief Executive informed the meeting that she would send a copy of the most up to date Standing Orders to Commissioners.

3.5

4.
4.1

4.2

4.3

,​

3.
Report from the Chief Executive.

3.1

The Chief Executive informed the meeting that there had been 101 applications for the vacant position of Administrator (Finance and Human Resources). She further informed the meeting that a short-list of applicants had now been drawn up and those selected were scheduled for interview on the 17th of November. The Chief Executive, Tom O'Higgins and Katherine Zappone would comprise the interview board.

3.2

The Chief Executive thanked all the staff of the Commission for their flexibility and co-operation during the recent move to the new premises. She also informed the meeting that the President of Ireland was not available to officially open the new premises on the 10th of December but that there was a possibility that the Taoiseach would be. The Chief Executive asked if Commissioners would submit alternative suggestions to either herself or the President in case the Taoiseach did not confirm.

3.3

The Chief Executive reported that it was hoped to have the Conm1ission's new website up and running by the 10th of December but that this depended on a number of factors.

3.4

The Chief Executive spoke to the paper, HRC Policy on Dissemination of Position Papers. With respect to the section on Recommendations, it was agreed that, subject to clearance by the NIHRC, the main political parties and relevant state agencies, both north and south, would be included in the data​base. It was also agreed to include university libraries and religious denominations. Subject to these amendments, the policy was adopted.

The Chief Executive informed Commissioners that the previous day she had attended, in a personal capacity, a British Council seminar in Queens University Belfast on National Human Rights Institutions. She had spoken at

the seminar on matters of staffing and funding.

Matters for Mention by the President

The President sought the Commission's assent to publish a press release that day on the paper "Position of Non National Parents of Irish Born Children". This was agreed. It was also agreed that both Michael Farrell and William Binchy would be available to the media for comment.

The President sought the Commission's advice on whether he should accept an invitation by the National University of Ireland, Galway to participate in an academic review of the Irish Centre for Human Rights work. After discussion it was agreed that the President would not accept the invitation.

The President informed the meeting that he was attending a meeting in Queens University, Belfast, the following day, on the Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission.

4.4

5.
5.1

5.2

5.4

5.5

5.6

5.7

The President informed the meeting that he would be attending a conference in London, jointly organised by Queens University Belfast and the Human Rights Centre of Essex University, on the coming Saturday in relation to the Effectiveness of National Human Rights Institutions.

Reports from Committees

(i)

Committee on the Administration of Justice

Proposed terms of reference for this Committee were tabled and approved.

The Senior Legislation and Policy Review Officer joined the meeting at this stage to discuss the Commission's draft observations on the General Scheme of the Garda Siochana Bill, which had been referred to the Commission for its observations in July, 2003.

It was agreed that Commissioners would have until the morning of the 6th of November to communicate their comments thereon to the President.

(ii)

Committee on Approach to Work.

Katherine Zappone circulated a paper on the proposed meeting of the Commission in Galway and spoke to it.

She proposed that the terms of reference of the Committee would be changed as follows;

1. 2.

To keep the implementation of the Strategic Plan under review. To oversee the Consultation Process.

She also proposed that the Committee would be reconstituted to comprise all convenors of other Committees and the Chief Executive and that the Committee would meet bi-annually. This was agreed. Katherine Zappone will continue to act as convenor of this Committee.

(iii)

Research Committee

Jane Liddy reported that the Committee had met on the 9th of October and that the Committee had written to all convenors of Committees and, for their information, enclosing the criteria adopted by the Research Committee for the selection of research proposals. She further reported that consideration of both the proposal from the Racism Committee and her original proposal on Prostitutes was adjourned. The Racism Committee is to provide an assessment of its proposal against the research criteria and the President is to chair an information seminar on Prostitution with relevant NGO's.


       5.3

5.8

5.9

5.10

5.11

5.12

5.13

5.14

, -​

Nuala Kelly informed the meeting that due to pressure of work she was withdrawing from the Working Group on Older Persons in Long Term Care and the Research Committee.

The President at this stage recommended that the Commission agree that when individuals were on leave of absence that this leave would include leave from whatever Committees on which they served and that the quorum for such committees would be reduced accordingly during said absences. This was agreed on the understanding that the person would retake their former position when they returned.

(iv)

Casework Committee

The President reported that he the Chief Executive, William Binchy and the Senior Caseworker were to meet in order to discuss the review/appeals procedure. He also reported that the Senior Caseworker was presently undertaking a study of the appeals mechanism in other Commissions.

He also reported that many requests for intervention received by the Senior Caseworker appeared to be of a humanitarian nature and did not appear to fall within the functions of the Act and proposed that this issue be brought to the attention of the Commission for direction. It was agreed that this issue would be on the agenda of the next meeting.

(v)

Racism Committee

Michael Farrell reported that this Committee had met at the beginning of October and that they were joined by telephone by Ciarain O'Maoilain from the Northern Ireland Commission. It was noted that Committees are free to decide their organisational arrangements and permission of Plenary did not have to be sought for such attendance.

He reported that the Committee discussed the possibility of a seminar on the Convention on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination and that the Racism Committee was exploring the possibility with both the NCCRl and the

Equality Authority. He reported that the Government were working on the Draft CERD Report in light of their consultation process. He reported that the Committee would discuss the draft report at its next meeting with a view to assessing whether representations on it can be made. He also noted that in its draft report the Government has specifically excluded the Travelling Community as an ethnic minority group.

He also reported that the Committee discussed the possibility of periodic meetings with Ethnic Minority Groups possibly in conjunction with other statutory bodies.

6.
6.1

6.2

7.
8.
8.1

8.2

5.15

Ciarain O'Maoihiin is to prepare a paper for the Committee on the "Ill Treatment of Irish Prisoners in the United Kingdom".

5.16

Nuala Kelly reported that the work done by the Assistant Legislation and Policy Review Officer had received a very warm welcome from the Migrant Policy Group. There was a proposal that the document, with some further work by both the Commission and the NCCRI, would be published. She informed the meeting that she would discuss the practicalities further with the NCCRI and revert.

5.17

She also reported that a North-South roundtable, hosted by the Northern Ireland Equality Commission and the NCCRI, would take place in Belfast on the 5th of February 2004 and that an input from the Commission would be welcome. Commissioner Kelly also informed the Commission of a conference on ethnicity in mid December which is to be hosted by the NCCRI.

5.18
In relation to a suggestion from Michael Farrell that staff from both Commissions, north and south, would meet, the Chief Executive informed the meeting that she and Paddy Sloan, Chief Executive of the NIHRC, had discussed the matter and were dealing with it.

Reports from Meetings and Conferences

Olive Braiden praised the success of the recent conference on new human rights legislation co-hosted with the Law Society. She noted, however, the lack of gender balance amongst the speakers. The Chief Executive reported that she had already spoken to the Senior Human Rights Awareness Officer with a view to developing an overall policy in relation to conferences.

Commissioner Braiden also recommended that the Commission revisit the issue of our corporate identity at a future stage. This was agreed.

Items for Inclusion on the Agenda of the Next Meeting

1.

Humanitarian Requests to the Commission

AOB

Martin Collins requested that the Commission, at some future date, consider the possibility of allowing outside groups to use the Commission premises for meetings.

The Chief Executive raised the issue of a delegation from the Commission to meet with the Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform to discuss the report submitted to Government pursuant to Section 24 of the Human Rights Commission Act, 2000. The President is to organise a delegation to meet the Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform in relation to the Report.

8.3

8.4

8.5

The Commission were informed that the Belgian Government is holding a follow-up conference to Durban in relation to the National Action Plans Against Racism on the 10/12 November.

The Commission were informed that in response to a Parliamentary Question in relation to the Employment Equality Act, 1998, tabled by Mr. Aongus O'Snodaigh T.D., the Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform informed the Dail that his Department have commissioned research on the international experience. This research may be published shortly.

The next plenary meeting will take place in Galway on the 27th of November.

There being no further business the meeting ended at approximately 1.10pm.

